
U.S. COAST GUARD AUXILIARY  
District Eleven North Region 

DIVISION COMMANDERS REPORT 

Date:   October 9th, 2019 

To:    Mary Kirkwood, Commodore   

From:   Nancy Marion, Division Commander   

CC:   DCOS, VCDR, IPDCDR, SO-SR                        

Division:   September (Amended 10-14-19) DCDR Report, 113-01 Senior Area 

HIGHLIGHTS: 

1. Federal Reserve Bank of San Francisco-2019 Preparedness Fair 
2. Flotilla Elections 
3. Division Elections 
4. Sea Scouts Safety at Sea Exercise 
5. Fleet Week 
6. COW December 8, Berkeley Yacht Club 

DETAILS: 

1. Federal Reserve Bank of San Francisco-2019 Preparedness Fair: This event took place over the 
lunch hour on September 17 & 18 and included emergency safety organizations from throughout the 
San Francisco Bay Area. I want to send out a big Bravo Zulu to Event Coordinator Gail Giacomini 
(01-04), and staff members Chris Armbrust (01-04) and Roger Bazeley (01-07) for setting up and 
staffing an AUX PA Booth both days. 

2. Flotilla Elections: Division Leadership is making the rounds of our various Flotilla meetings covering 
the 2020 Officer Elections. 

3. Division Elections: Division 1’s Elections were held during our regular meeting of September 25th at 
Station Golden Gate. DCAPT Judy Esteban was present to proctor the election process. Both 
incumbents ran unopposed and were re-elected for the 2020 administrative year.  

4. Sea Scouts Safety at Sea Exercise at YBI Sept 13-15: Six members from Division 1 participated in 
this worthwhile event. Reports from participants indicated that the event was expertly run, the kids 
were focused and engaged, and the event was both educational and good fun for all involved. Thank 
you to our Division members who volunteered to staff this event:  Cassandra Mani of 01-02; DCO 
Mary Kirkwood, & Peter Shamray of 01-04, and Roger Bazeley, Gerald Norton and Mary Stephens of 
01-07.   

5. Fleet Week: All recent focus has been on Fleet Week preparations and planning as the event gears up 
this week.  

6. COW December 8th: Planning continues for our COW scheduled for Sunday December 8th at the 
Berkeley Yacht Club. Thanks go to our COW Committee (Sue Fry, David Talton and John Foley) for 
assistance with the venue and ongoing food planning.  



PROJECTS: 
1. RM 2.0: Continue to encourage our members to take the 4-hour classroom “refresher” 

component ASAP. 
2. COW Planning for your December 8th event.  

GOALS & OBJECTIVES: 
1. Provide training opportunities based on need.  
2. Member Recruitment and retention. 
3. Increase Hours reporting 
4. Facility development 
5. Increase interaction, communication, shared events, and training between Flotillas.  

AGENCY INTERACTION: 
1. Continue to develop our relationship with Station Golden Gate.  


